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Term Overview
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Attendance Sign-In and Sign-Out
To help us maintain precise attendance records:
Students arriving after 8:38 AM must sign in at the
school office.

Students leaving before 3:00 PM (Primary) or 3:10 PM
(Secondary) must also sign out at the office.

If your child will be away from school for any reason,
please notify the office. You can either:
Send an email to Absences@carlisle.qld.edu.au
Call and leave a message on the absences phone
mailbox: (07) 4942 7455

For absences longer than three days, a medical
certificate or exemption form is required.

Meeting with Teachers
If you wish to discuss your child’s progress or raise any
concerns, we encourage you to contact their teacher via
email to arrange an appointment. Mornings are a busy
time, and scheduling a meeting helps us provide
dedicated time and attention to your child’s needs.

Morning Supervision and Daily Schedule
Morning supervision begins at 8:15 AM. Students
should remain seated in the quad with their school
bags until this time.
The first bell rings at 8:38 AM, allowing students to
line up and prepare for class, which starts promptly
at 8:40 AM.
The school day concludes at 3:00 PM for Primary
students and 3:10 PM for Secondary students.

Supervision and
Communication

Break Times
Primary:
 • Lunch: 11:05 am – 11:45 am
 • Recess: 1:30 pm – 1:50 pm
Secondary:
 • Recess: 10:42 am – 11:02 am
 • Lunch: 12:46 pm – 1:26 pm

reception@carlisle.qld.edu.au 
absences@carlisle.qld.edu.au

07 4942 7455

At Carlisle College, the safety and wellbeing of our students is our top priority. To ensure a secure
environment and maintain accurate attendance records, we kindly ask all families to adhere to the
following procedures.

School Access and Early Pick-Ups
During school hours, all parents must enter through the front gate and report to the school office
before collecting their child early. Please note that the back gate is strictly for access before and after
school hours only.
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Notices

School fees

A friendly reminder that Term 4 due by Friday,
17 October, unless you have commenced a
payment plan. If you have any questions or
need further information, please contact
Kerrilyn, our Finance Officer at
accounts@carlisle.qld.edu.au. Thank you for
your prompt attention to this matter.

To help ease congestion during drop-off and pick-up times, we kindly ask families who plan to walk
their child into school or meet them at pick-up to use the back car park, accessible via Holmes Drive.
This will leave the front area available for ‘Kiss and Drop’ as well as for our ELC parents.

If you are driving in for pick-up, please ensure your family name is clearly displayed on your car visor
so staff can call your child/ren quickly. If you need a car visor, please contact the office.

A friendly reminder: the ‘Kiss and Drop’ zone is only for those remaining in their vehicles. For longer
stays, please use the back car park. Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our school community
safe and organised!

Parking
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Notices

Keeping Our Students Healthy

Update Your Child’s Medical Information
Please inform the school office of any medication your child takes, even if it’s not needed during
school hours. This includes action plans and medical documentation.

Having up-to-date medical information helps us respond effectively in emergencies, especially
during events like camps or excursions. It ensures first responders can act quickly and
appropriately if needed.

Your cooperation helps us keep all students safe and supported.

At Carlisle, the health and wellbeing of our students is our
top priority. To help keep our school community safe and
minimise the spread of illness, we ask that families keep
their children at home if they are feeling unwell.

Even mild symptoms, such as a cough, sore throat, runny
nose, or fatigue, can indicate an infection that may easily
spread among students. By keeping your child home
when sick, you are helping protect not only your child but
also their classmates and teachers.

If your child becomes unwell while at school, our staff will
contact you to arrange for them to be collected promptly.
We also encourage children to return to school only once
they have fully recovered and are symptom-free.

Thank you for your ongoing support in maintaining a
healthy learning environment for all.
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Uniform

At Carlisle Adventist College, we believe our uniform is more than just clothing – it’s a symbol of unity,
identity, and respect. Our students wear their uniforms with pride, knowing they represent our
thriving Christ-centred learning community both on and off campus.

Our uniform policy has been carefully designed to be practical, comfortable, and consistent with our
values. It encourages students to present themselves neatly and with confidence, while promoting a
sense of belonging and equality. Wearing the uniform well reflects not only school pride but also self-
discipline and responsibility.

Primary and Secondary students are required to wear both formal and sports uniforms, depending
on their daily schedule. Prep students wear sports uniform most days, with one formal day per week.
Formal uniforms feature our distinct blue and gold check pattern for Primary students, and navy or
white with pinstripes for Secondary students, paired with black, polishable school shoes. Our sports
uniforms are practical and include logoed navy shorts and gold-accented tops, paired with
appropriate joggers or runners.

Personal presentation matters. Hair must be clean, tidy, and tied back if it touches the collar. Hair
colours should be natural, and accessories like ribbons or hair ties should be in school colours: navy,
white, gold/yellow, or black. Jewellery is kept to a minimum, students may wear one small (2mm or
less) plain silver or gold stud or small sleeper in each ear. No other facial piercings are permitted, and
band-aid cover-ups are not allowed. Make-up should be minimal and no nail polish.

A school hat is an essential part of the uniform and must be worn for all outdoor activities. This
includes recess, lunch breaks, sports lessons, and excursions. Hats not only complete the uniform but
ensure students are sun-safe throughout the year.

On designated free-dress days, students are reminded to wear modest, sun-safe clothing with
enclosed shoes and hats. These days are a fun way to raise funds and express individuality within
respectful boundaries that still reflect our College values.

Donated second-hand uniform items in good condition are gratefully accepted and made available
for purchase through the school. New uniform pieces can be obtained from Uniform Solutions, with
accessories such as hats and jackets available from the College office.

Thank you for supporting our dress standards. Together, we help our students shine – not just in
what they wear, but in how they wear it, with pride, purpose, and respect.

Dressing for Success at Carlisle



Formal UNIFORMS Sports

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Prep HPE Sports

Year 1 HPE Sports

Year 2 HPE Sports

Year 3 HPE Sports

Year 4 HPE Sports

Year 5 HPE Sports

Year 6 HPE Sports
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Primary Sports

This term, our primary classes will be attending swimming lessons at Marlins Swim School each Friday.
These lessons form an important part of our program, helping students to strengthen their swimming
skills, build confidence in the water, and develop essential water safety knowledge.
The sessions will also prepare students for our upcoming Swimming Carnival in Week 5. Swimming is a
valuable life skill, and we encourage all students to participate fully.

On each swimming day, students must bring the following:
Swimmers
Towel
Goggles
Thongs
Swimming cap
Water bottle

Students should wear their sports uniform to school on Fridays. We are excited to see the growth in
our students’ confidence and ability as they enjoy their lessons this term.

Swimming



Formal UNIFORMS Sports

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

WEEK A

Year 7

Sports

Year 8 HPE

Year 9 HPE

Year 10 HPE

Seniors

WEEK B

Year 7 

Sports

HPE

Year 8 HPE

Year 9 HPE

Year 10 HPE

Seniors
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Secondary Sports

sECONDARY UNIFORM
Below is a breakdown of the days secondary students are
required to wear their sports uniform. Students should
mark these days on their timetable. 
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Student Achievements

During the school holidays, Vika and Jadah
proudly represented our school and the wider
community at the State Rugby League
Championships held in Townsville. Both girls
played as part of the Capricornia team, which
brought together some of the best young talent
from across the region.

Across the four-day competition, the girls
competed in a tough draw against some of the
strongest school teams from around
Queensland. The Capricornia team secured two
impressive wins and faced two hard-fought
losses, showing great skill, determination, and
teamwork throughout every match.

We are especially proud to share that Vika’s
efforts were recognised at a state level. Her
consistent performance and commitment to the
game earned her selection in the Merit Team, a
huge achievement that highlights her as one of
the standout players of the tournament. To top it
off, Vika was also awarded Player of the Match in
one of the fixtures, a well-deserved honour
reflecting her impact on the field.

Both Vika and Jadah represented Capricornia
with pride, demonstrating excellent
sportsmanship and setting a wonderful example
for our school community. Their achievements
not only celebrate their individual talent but also
inspire other students to pursue their sporting
goals with dedication and passion.

Congratulations to both girls on an outstanding
effort, we look forward to seeing where their
rugby league journeys take them next.

State Rugby League
Championships
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Calendar

Step 1 - Head to our websit at https://www.carlisle.qld.edu.au/

Step 2 - Scroll down to find Upcoming Events 

Step 3 - Click on View Calendar 

Step 4 - Scroll down to bottom to find 

By following the steps below, you can keep up to date with all the
major events happening throughout the year. Don’t miss out on
key dates, stay connected and informed!

Stay in the Loop!

https://www.carlisle.qld.edu.au/
https://www.carlisle.qld.edu.au/calendar/
https://www.carlisle.qld.edu.au/calendar/
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OSHC

Over the holidays our OSHC holiday program was once again packed
with adventure, creativity, and plenty of smiles. Each day offered
something new and exciting for the students to experience, and it was
wonderful to see the mix of energy, laughter, and friendship as they
made the most of their break.

One of the big outings was a trip to the movies to watch Kangaroo. For
many of the students, it was a chance to see a side of Australia they
hadn’t experienced before, with stunning scenery and stories that
sparked lots of conversation afterwards. Back at the program,
students tried their hand at digging for fossils. Dusty hands and proud
grins quickly followed, with children giving each other a playful pat on
the back after uncovering their “discoveries.”

The physical activities were a huge hit as well, with the jumping castles
drawing crowds of eager participants all day long. But without doubt,
the highlight for both students and staff was the visit from the petting
zoo. Cuddling two-week-old kids (baby goats) brought endless smiles,
and a cheeky little piglet quickly became the centre of attention with
its playful squeaks and antics. These special moments created
memories the children will carry with them well beyond the holidays.

In between the action, there was also plenty of time to slow down and
enjoy quieter activities. Students relaxed while making their own
bookmarks, spent time reading, and expressed their creativity
through a variety of craft projects. These calm sessions gave everyone
a chance to recharge before heading into the next adventure.
Overall, the holiday program was a wonderful balance of fun-filled
excursions, hands-on activities, and relaxing creative time. It was
fantastic to see the students not only enjoying themselves but also
learning, trying new things, and building friendships along the way.
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Tuckshop 

Exciting New Menu Options Available!
We’re thrilled to introduce some delicious new items
to our school menu! Be sure to check them out and
place your orders early.

Remember to pre-purchase meals via Flexischools
to ensure your child doesn’t miss out.
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Events

23 OCTOBER
GRANDPARENTS'

DAY

Thursday, 23 October
Location: The Shed

 Time: 2:00 – 3:00PM

Join us for a special afternoon celebrating 
our wonderful grandparents!

 ✨ Afternoon tea provided
 ✨ Student performances
 ✨ Book stall – purchase a book to donate to our school library

We look forward to sharing this memorable afternoon with you.
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Events
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Events
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Events
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WE ARE HIRING!

Carlisle Adventist College Bus Driver
Educator - Early Learning Centre
Primary Teacher
Secondary Teacher 
Casual Teachers

We are currently looking to fill the
following position; 

Positions Available

Exciting news! We have a number of positions available across the school. If you
know someone who would love to be part of the Carlisle team, please share this
opportunity with them. We’d love to welcome new members to our community!

https://adventistnac.elmotalent.com.au/careers/carlislecollege/job/view/53
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Do not fret because of him who
prospers in his way, because of the
man who brings wicked schemes to
pass. Cease from anger, and
forsake wrath: Do not fret - it only
causes harm. For evildoers shall be
cut off: But those who wait on the
Lord, they shall inherit the earth. 

Psalms 37:1-3, 7-9


